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The details are shown in the following table : —

ALLUVIAL MINING.
During the past year there has been considerable activity and increased pro-

sperity in alluvial mining operations. A few years ago this branch of our mining
industry was generally believed to be gradually declining ; it is therefore satisfactory
to note that the last two years have shown a marked improvement in some branches
of alluvial mining, and, while gold-dredging has declined during the year, other
methods of alluvial mining, such as hydraulic sluicing, elevating, and driving, have
improved considerably. This is to some extent due to the moderate assistance given
by the State to this class of mining by way of assisting prospecting in difficult and
expensive localities, and also by the assistance granted towards carrying out expen-
sive operations in developing large mining enterprises.

There are at present 111 alluvial gold-dredgers, employing 893 men, in active
:operation. The gold produced during the year by these dredgers was valued at
£327.676, being a decrease of £46,142 on the yield of the previous year. The number
of working dredgers has decreased by twelve, and the average earnings by £87 per
dredger during the year.

\\"hile there is a decrease in the number of men employed on our alluvial gold-
fields, the yields of gold produced by various processes other than dredging show a
decided improvement, which may be accounted for by the improved methods of
hydraulic sluicing and elevating now coming into more general use. A careful
perusal of the reports of the Wardens and Inspectors of Mines, and my own personal
observations while visiting many of our goldfields during the year, warrants me in
assuring honourable members that there is a strong feeling of confidence in the future
prospects of most of our alluvial goldfields. In Central Otago I found this feeling
very pronounced amongst both miners and business men, and with a well-devised
and carefully prepared scheme of water-conservation and the great possibilities of
hydro-electric energy, I feel satisfied that this confidence in their future prospects
is fully justified.

Alluvial mining generally in Otago and Southland has improved during the year.
and several important development operations were in course of construction which,
when completed, should in the immediate future add considerably to the.returns
from these goldfields.

The Muddy Terrace Sluicing Company, near Waikaia, Southland, have sufficiently
advanced their development-works during the year to permit of both sluicing and
elevating operations being started, I am informed, with very satisfactory results,
and their future operations may be expected to add to the returns from our alluvial
goldfields.

Throughout the West Coast alluvial goldfields steady progress with improved
returns was noticeable as compared with those of the previous year.

The Ross Goldfields (Limited) have been engaged installing a hydro-electric
pumping and winding plant. This work is now finished, and the once famous Ross
Flat may be expected to ;make a substantial contribution annually to the gold-
production of the West Coast.
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